
 

Inspired by Technology, Driven by Innovation 

Department of Science and Technology   INDUSTRIAL TECHNOLOGY DEVELOPMENT INSTITUTE 

DOST Compound, General Santos Avenue, Bicutan, Taguig City    Tel.: (02) 8837-2071 local 2184 / 

2268 

 

 

Philippines’ DOST-ITDI and South Korea’s KTR ink agreement for a 

joint venture focusing on eco-friendly technology and food safety     

 

On November 20, 2024,  the Philippines’ Department of Science and Technology-Industrial 

Technology Development Institute (DOST-ITDI) and South Korea’s Korea Testing and 

Research Institute (KTR) inked a 

Memorandum of Understanding 

(MOU) that is aimed at nurturing 

innovation and addressing 

climate change.   

The partnerships’ efforts will 

focus on biodegradability, green 

packaging, eco-friendly 

technology, and food safety.   

Key signatories to the MOU were 

Dr. Annabelle V. Briones, Director 

of DOST-ITDI, and Mr. Kim Hyun 

Cheol, President of KTR. 

Witnesses were Engr. Reynaldo L. 

Esguerra, Chief of ITDI-EBD and 

Officer-In-Charge Deputy 

Director for Research and 

Development; Mr. Jeong Chang 

Seok, Division Director of Global 

Headquarters; Mr. Kim Tae Gun, 

Director of the Secretary 

Department; and Mr. Park Jin Jae 

(JJ), Branch Officer of KTR ASEAN 

along with some guests ITDI 

personnel.  (//DDGotis, ITDI S&T 

Media Service) 

 


